White Oak Township Planning Commission
Regular Commission Meeting 
March 02, 2011
The White Oak Township Planning Commission was called to order by Co-chairman Kenneth Chamberlain at 7:00 PM on March 02, 2011. 
Roll call as follows: Commission Co-chairman Kenneth Chamberlain, Commission Co-chairman Joe Walker, and Commissioner David Reinhart.
 Commissioner/Township Trustee Todd Baker, Commissioner Craig Hause, and Patricia Grant were absent.
There were no additions or adjustments to the meeting agenda.
A motion was made by Joe Walker, seconded by Dave Reinhart, to approve the minutes of the December 01, 2010 Commission meeting. Motion carried.
The Planning Commission regular meeting schedule for 2011 was reviewed. Remaining scheduled meetings are: Wednesday, June 1; Wednesday, September 7; Wednesday, December 7.
There were no changes to the contact information for the commissioners.
There were no Public Comments.
There were further discussions of Property Line Transfers. Modifications to the Zoning Ordinance for wording on Property Line Transfer may be necessary. The ordinance addresses land divisions but not property line transfers. Ken Chamberlain will review the ordinance prior to the June 1st meeting for possible modifications.
The possibility of an alternate member for the Planning Commission was discussed. The alternate would be available to act as a substitute when a commission member was unable to attend a meeting. A suggestion to present the idea to the town board was made. Ken will bring it up at the next board meeting.
The wall plaque in the Township office was discussed. The general consensus of all present was that it would be nice to see some names on the plaque. Dave Reinhart motioned to give a list of names to the town board for consideration. The motion was seconded by Joe Walker. The list of names (in no particular order) for consideration is: Delmarr Carr, Pete Phelps, Dorothy Tobaki, Gerald Baker, Dorothy Weldon, Carol Osterle, Duane Walker, Diane Graf, Marvin Gauss, and Mary Joan McArthur. It was suggested that historical names may also be considered, such as Hiel Phelps, Daniel Dutcher, and Cyrus Post.
A motion was made by David Reinhart and seconded by Joe Walker to adjourn the Commission meeting. Co-chairman Kenneth Chamberlain adjourned at 7:32 PM.
Respectfully Submitted,
Kenneth Chamberlain, Planning Commission Co-chairman
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